Department of Planning and Environment



Ms Deanne Forrest M12 Project Director Transport for NSW PO Box K659 Haymarket NSW 1240

11/10/2023

Subject: M12 Motorway (SSI-9364) — Out of Hours Work Application for the Elizabeth Drive and Devonshire Road Temporary Roundabout

Dear Ms Forrest

I refer to your submission dated 3 October 2023, requesting approval of the Out of Hours Work Application (OOHW_01_Rev2, dated 18 September 2023) (the OOHWA) for the construction of a temporary roundabout at the intersection of Elizabeth Drive and Devonshire Road. I also acknowledge your provision of the Consultation Report, Construction Noise and Vibration Impact Statement, and Traffic Management Plan to support the OOHWA.

I note the Proposed OOHWA:

- was agreed to by 7 of the 20 sensitive receivers within the 50dB noise contour, and the remaining
 13 did not respond despite repeated engagement attempts
- was agreed to by the sensitive receivers predicted to be most affected by the work
- involves undertaking OOHW from 8 pm to 5 am, five consecutive nights a week, until Christmas;
- has been classified as High Risk by the project's Environmental Representative due to the need for consecutive working nights
- will be managed in accordance with the OOHWA, CEMP and Out of Hours Work Protocol.

Accordingly, as nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the Project to undertake the scope of work detailed in the OOHWA. This approval only extends until 22 December 2023 or completion of the works (whichever comes first). Should further works be required after 22 December 2023, a new OOHW application would first need to be approved by the Department.

You are reminded that if there are any inconsistencies between the OOHWA and the conditions of approval, the conditions prevail.

Please make the OOHWA and supporting documentation, with personal details redacted, publicly available on the project website at the earliest convenience.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Amy Porter at amy porter@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Dominic Crinnion

Director

Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary